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REMINDERS:  
 

 Got news?  Send it to 

ebunch@txcumc.org. 

 Visit our website:  

southeastdistrict.org.  

It is being updated 

with current infor-

mation! 

CAL ENDAR:  
 

January 29—District 
Leadership Event, 
2:00-6:00 p.m., Beau-
mont, Wesley UMC 

February 6-8—District 
Clergy Retreat, Holy 
Family Retreat Center 

February 25-26—Lay 
Servant  Ministry 
Training, Location 
TBA; Must attend both 
days for credit. 

Newsletter Editor: Erin Bunch 

Charge Conference 
    I have a new neighbor.  He bought the vacant lot at the end of 

the street.  After the sale of the property, I noticed he cleared the 

land.  He hired someone to grind the stumps and remove them.  

Every day he was working on his property, unless it was pouring 

down rain.  One day I saw him sitting in a chair with a woman at 

his side, so I stopped to introduce myself.  As it turns out, this property is his dream.  

He’s offered to buy it several times through the years, but the owner wouldn’t sell 

until recently.  You can see the pride on his face—in the mornings when I pass him 

hard at work and in the afternoons as he sits in his yard chair with a smile on his face.  

This past weekend, I saw a young man joining him for a cup of coffee.  There was no 

work for them on Sunday.  Only the simple enjoyment of the land and dream ahead 

of them.    

    It reminds me of Genesis 1.  Work and rest—the rhythm of life.  When we are talk-

ing about God’s action on 7th day, we use the word rest.  In Hebrew, the word is 

menuha.  Menuha carries with it ideas of peace, harmony, and delight.  Instead of 

separating Himself from the world, God reveled in it.  He couldn’t take his eyes off it. 

He delighted.  He celebrated.  He enjoyed.  You might say at the end of the week God 

pulled up a lawn chair to enjoy the work and dream about the future.   

    In the Judeo-Christian community, Sabbath is what I like to call “sacramental.”  It is 

not a sacrament, but it is an outward and visible sign to the world, of the inward 

work of the Holy Spirit.  Sabbath reminds us we are a people blessed in order to bless 

others.  It is a choice to stop in the midst of the business of life, in order to trust God.  

You might call it our reset button for the week.  Once a week, we stop to recognize 

God’s blessings and place the Lord Jesus Christ back at the center of our lives.  Sab-

bath is an invitation to pull up a lawn chair to reflect on the work of the Holy Spirit, 

to talk to Jesus about our daily lives, and revel in the blessings offered to us by the 

Father.   

    As you start this new year, may you develop great plans to reach people for Jesus 

Christ; AND may you find time on a weekly basis for Sabbath menuha.    

A˗iˌiʆ 



2017 Leadership Training Event 

Sunday, January 29  Å  2:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m.  
Wesley UMC, Beaumont  Å  3810 N Major Dr  Å  Beaumont, TX  77713 

For more information, call (409) 833.9510  

All Laity and Clergy are encouraged to attend! 

Keynote Speaker:  Rev. Dr. Wybra Price, II will bring an inspiring and challenging message on 
God’s Growing Congregations and our opportunity to be in ministry to grow God’s people.  
Wybra has received a Bachelor of Science degree from Centenary College in Shreveport, a Masters 
of Divinity degree from Perkins School of Theology in Dallas, and a Doctorate of Ministry degree in 
Church Leadership Excellence from Wesley Theological Seminary in Washington D.C.  Since 

Wybra’s ministry began in 1993, all his appointments have been in the Louisiana Annual Conference.  He currently 
serves as the District Superintendent in the Shreveport District. 

These workshops will be available for both sessions 
These workshops are designed to help new chairpersons & committee members understand their roles & duties: 

 Staff Parish Relations - Dr. Karen Dorris, Pastor of Beaumont, FUMC and Former Superintendent of SW District 
 Trustees – Rev. Michael Peschke, Pastor of Port Neches, FUMC 
 Administrative Council – Rev. John Warren, Pastor of Orange, FUMC 
 Small Church Finance– Rev. Randy Branch, Pastor, and Ms. Coyolyn Hammett, Finance Chair Orange, Wesley UMC   
Lay Leader—Mr. Thomas Abbage, Lay Leader, SE District and Beaumont, McCabe Roberts UMC 

Additional workshops available for both sessions   
 Welcoming Visitors-Rev. Harold Travis, retired pastor of Evangelism and Pastor Care, will share his effective method 

of welcoming guests to your church and creating fellowship that brings people into the greater life of the church.  
 Recruiting Volunteers–Mrs. Betty Flanders of Clear Lake UMC is a whiz at discovering people’s gifts and will share 

her compelling ways to recruit, train, and support lay people in the local church.  
 Technology and Social Media–Rev. Silverio Sanchez of Beaumont, First UMC will 

help you learn to tell your church’s story through social media—not just reaching 
your church members, but also those looking for a connection to God.  

 Understanding the NEW Camp Model–Mr. Bradley Doherty, Program & Ministry 
Director of Lakeview Methodist Conference Center, will share the new model of 
camp and answer your church’s questions.  

Additional Workshops    Session 1 Å 3:00-4:20 p.m. 
 Powerful Prayer Ministry in the local church- Dr. Janice Gilbert of Beaumont, St. James UMC has a passion for prayer 

ministry.  Learn how to pray for God’s vision and ministry possibilities that connect people to God.  
 VBS in Small and Medium size churches- Rev. Jill Daniel of Beaumont, Trinity UMC will help small and medium size 

churches make a BIG Kingdom impact through Vacation Bible School.   

Additional Workshops    Session 2 Å 4:30-5:50 p.m. 
 Strengthening the Black Church – Dr. Vincent Harris of Journey of Faith UMC in Humble, TX will talk about the 

unique challenges of the African American Church and how God is using congregations to reach a new generation. 
 One Board Model – Dr. Douglas Caldwell and Dr. Keith Tilley will share Nederland, Wesley UMC’s process to move 

to this leadership model and the benefits discovered by Orange, Faith UMC. 
 Stewardship in All Kinds of Churches - Rev. Charles Jordan of Lumberton, Woodcrest UMC will offer a fantastic 

presentation of leading a Stewardship Campaign in the 21st Century.  If finances are down in your church, you might 
want to come hear a fresh perspective.  



Blue Daves Barbeque 
Katie Whitney & The Draw 

Silent Auction 

Lay Servant Ministry Training Spring 2017 
Lay Servant Ministry is about developing leaders and improving  

leadership skills for use in the local church.   
 

Saturday, February 25, 9 am-5 pm AND Sunday, February 26, 2 pm-5 pm 
You must attend BOTH days to receive credit for the course. 

 

LOCATION:  UM Temple 4101 Hwy 73, Port Arthur 77642 
COST:  $30 (includes books and lunch) 

All Laity are Encouraged to Attend! 
Basic LSM Course—Led by Rev. Ruby Nelson 

Advanced:  Living Our UM Beliefs—Led by Rev. Kevin King 
Advanced:  Lead in Bible Study—Led by Rev. Toney Miller 

 

For more information or to register, visit www.southeastdistrict.org/lay-servants.html. 

Clergy Retreat 

February 6 - 8  
Held at:  Holy Family Center 
9920 N Major Dr; Beaumont 77713 
(As part of the retreat, we will attend 
Lamar Wesley’s Winter Feast.) 
 

Healthy Soul for Church Leaders 

    As church leaders, we all want a 

healthy, balanced, mature and ful-

filled life.  Join Rev. Leo Tyler 

Westchase Campus Pastor of First 

Methodist Houston  as he helps us 

develop our true identity in Christ.  

Research shows that the more 

Healthy Soul® seminars, workshops, 

and classes an individual attends, the 

less fears and hurts they experience 

in their day-to-day activities. Their 

unhealthy attitudes and behaviors 

decrease and their overall satisfaction 

in life increases. Healthy Soul creates 

a non-threatening environment of 

unconditional love, no judging and no 

condemning.  Come ready for trans-

formation! 

Tickets are $25 and may be purchased at 
www.thewesleyfoundation.com/winterfeast   

Or by calling The Wesley Foundation  
at 409.880.7252 

http://www.southeastdistrict.org/lay-servants.html
http://www.thewesleyfoundation.com/winterfeast


Prayers  
 

 Rev. Sharon Sabom 
(Deweyville/Mauriceville) 

 Revs. Billie & Lynn Loe 
(Spurger/Magnolia Springs; Kir-

byville/Newton) 

 Rev. Eldon & Christine 
Reed (Retired) 

 Susan Liedy (spouse of Mi-

chael Liedy, Beaumont, St. 
Luke’s) 

 Rev. W.C. Hall (Retired) 
 Rev. Byron Jarratt 

(Retired) 
 Rev. Bob and Lola Fos-

burgh (South Liberty UMC) 

Condolences 
 Family of Emmett Fos-

ter, Rev.  David Foster’s 
infant grandson (Retired) 

 Family of Ned Alexan-
der, Donna Alexander’s 
father (CS DAA) 

Important District Events—Make Plans Now 
January 29—District Leadership Event, 2:00-6:00 p.m., 

Beaumont, Wesley UMC 
February 6—Wesley Foundation Winter Feast, 6:00-8:00 

p.m., Beaumont, Wesley UMC 
February 6-8—District Clergy Retreat, Holy Family Retreat 

Center 
February 25-26—Lay Servant  Ministry Training, Port Ar-

thur, UM Temple; Must attend both days for credit. 
April 23—Pre-conference Meeting, Location TBA 

May 28-31—Annual Conference, Woodlands UMC 
June 1—Candidacy Summit Applications Due 
June 18-23—District Summer Camp, Lakeview Methodist 

Conference Center 
July 27-29—Candidacy Summit, Camp Allen 
August 12—District Clergy Family Picnic, Location TBA 
August 27—District Conference, Location TBA 
September 13—Charge Conference Training, Location TBA 
October 21-22—Lay Servant Ministry Training 

2016 Review in Numbers 
    The Report Day numbers are in!  Here is where we stand as a district compared to 2015.  
We can celebrate the areas where we have grown and strive to change where we have not. 

         Southeast District  Conference 
                          Description  2015  2016   % Change   % Change 
District Apportionments Paid   95%   99%       +4%         n/a 
Conference Apportionments Paid   91%   90%        -1%        -3% 
Average Worship Attendance  4,819  4,670        -3%        -3% 
Average Sunday School Attendance  1,902  1,775        -7%        -4% 
Total Professing Members 15,109 15,055         0%         0% 
Professions of Faith   219    220         0%       +5% 
Baptisms   156    148        -1%        -2% 
Children/Youth in Small Group Ministry  2,276  2,461       +8%       +1% 
Adults in Small Group Ministry  3,547  3,255        -8%     +12% 

Number of ongoing small groups   249    260       +4%      +5% 
 
Thank you to these churches that paid 100% Conference and District Apportionments:   

We are on Face-

book now!  Like us:   

Southeast District  

of the Texas Annual  

Conference, United 

Methodist Church 

Anahuac, St. James UMC 
Anahuac, St. Paul UMC 

Batson UMC 
Beaumont, FUMC 

Beaumont, Forest Park UMC 
Beaumont, McCabe Roberts Ave UMC 

Beaumont, St. Luke UMC 
Beaumont, St. Paul UMC 
Beaumont, Trinity UMC 
Beaumont, Wesley UMC 

Bleakwood, Watson Chapel UMC 
Bridge City, St. Paul UMC 

Buna, First UMC 
Call UMC 

China UMC 
Crystal Beach, Bay Vue UMC 

Daisetta UMC 
Devers UMC 

Deweyville UMC 
Fannett, Faith UMC 

Hardin UMC 
High Island, St Matthew UMC 

Kountze, FUMC 
Liberty, FUMC 

Liberty, South Liberty UMC 
Lumberton, Woodcrest UMC 

Magnolia Springs UMC 
Mauriceville UMC 

Nederland, First UMC 
Nederland, Wesley UMC 

Orange, Faith UMC 

Orange, Salem UMC 
Orange, Wesley UMC 

Port Arthur, Barnes Memorial UMC 

Port Arthur, St. John UMC 
Port Arthur, St. Paul UMC 
Port Arthur, UM Temple 

Port Bolivar, Bolivar UMC 
Port Neches, FUMC 

Sabine Pass UMC 
Sour Lake UMC 
Spurger UMC 

Wallisville, Middleton Memorial UMC 

Warren UMC 
Wildwood, Village Mills UMC 

Winnie FUMC 

Hit the Streets to STOP HUMAN TRAFFICKING 
Gusher Marathon/Half & 5K  •  March 4  •  Montagne Center 

 

Join a SE District team to raise $100,000 to help stop human trafficking.  
Sign up at http://info.reason2race.com/tacteams.  For information or vol-
unteer as a Race Captain, contact Rev. Diane McGehee, 713-521-9383 or 
dmcgehee@txcumc.org. 

http://info.reason2race.com/tacteams
mailto:dmcgehee@txcumc.org

